ASCC July ’05 Club Meeting Minutes – 12Jul05 @ Dooley’s Burnside.

The meeting was called to order at 7:50 with only 12 people attending.

Financial – Brian reported that we currently have $4535.34 in our account.  There are numerous deposits to go into the account.

Rally – Ian reported that due to circumstances beyond his control, he and his father are not able to organize the ASCC Regional Rally in the fall.  Ian had reported it cancelled already, but has asked if anyone wants to step up and organize the event, they are more than welcome to do it.  The event date was to be October 1st.  

MMSC has also cancelled their Rally, but BAC and NBSCC are currently still on the schedule, leaving 4 events for the year.  

The Baie du Chaleur Rally was just on last weekend.

Race – Debbie reported there is a driver’s school on August 27th at AMP, organized by Fredericton Motorsport Club (FMC).   If there are any questions, contact Dave Charters. 

We discussed Dave’s book outlining the history of Canadian Motorsport, and his first call to Ralph Brooks about 15 years ago, to ask questions about getting started at Racing.

There is a Race weekend in September (weekend of the 25th) that ASCC is organizing.

There is also a Race this weekend, hosted by NBSCC.  They are looking for some volunteers, as they are a very small club.  Q104 will be giving out tickets and advertising the next race.  The August Race will be sponsored by Mountain Dew.
We discussed the dB level of some of the cars at AMP.  We don’t currently have a rule about how loud they can be (Solo does, and the limit is 96 dB).  Ralph would like  to ask some of the louder cars to do something to reduce the noise, so as to not annoy the neighours of the track, as noise travels.



Solo – There was an event in Moncton, co hosted by MMSC and ASCC.  This was done, because the lot they use in Moncton is better than the Orenda lot in Debert, with not a lot extra travel time.  Mark wasn’t sure how the money changed hands.  There were actually more ASCC members than MMSC members.  Mark Morin had FTD and Nancy was 4th out of 37 entries.  It was felt that it was a good practice for Slemon.

There is another Slalom  on July 24th at Scotia Speedworld.  We have the use of the track from 8am – 4pm, and we have to be out by 4:00.  Ian suggested that we use the dB meter at that event, as the next event is at Home Depot and it would be good know what the louder cars are before that event, being close to residential areas.

There is going to be a  Solo I after the Race School on September 4th.  

New Business – 

AMP is looking for photos to upgrade their website.

The Province of Nova Scotia has officially forgiven the debt owed to them by AMP.

Old Business – 

We want to bring to everybody’s attention the need for Marshalls  at AMP.

Swap shop was held at 8:45.

There was a motion to adjour at 8:55 by Nancy, and seconded by  Ian.

Chris Ward

ASCC Secretary

